



LOWANEU ALLANQUE LODGE

ORDER OF THE ARROW

Caitlyn Oliva  
Lodge Secretary  
[sec@oa41.org](mailto:sec@oa41.org)

Lowaneu Allanque Lodge #41  
E-Board Minutes  
Date: April 21, 2022  
Type of Meeting: In Person  
Secretary: Caitlyn Oliva

Executive Board Positions:

**Lodge Chief-** Ryan Predki ([chief@oa41.org](mailto:chief@oa41.org))  
**Lodge Vice-Chief of Committees-** Austin Mathison ([vccom@oa41.org](mailto:vccom@oa41.org))  
**Lodge Vice-Chief of Chapters-** Ryan Dodd ([vcchapt@oa41.org](mailto:vcchapt@oa41.org))  
**Lodge Secretary-** Caitlyn Oliva ([sec@oa41.org](mailto:sec@oa41.org))  
**Lodge Treasurer-** Collin McKay ([treas@oa41.org](mailto:treas@oa41.org))  
**Lodge Quartermaster-** Jordan Landtiser ([qm@oa41.org](mailto:qm@oa41.org))

**Call To Order-** Ryan Predki started the meeting 7:30.

**Secretary Report** (Caitlyn Oliva)

- Everyone was given a minute to go through the minutes.
- A motion to pass the minutes passes.

**Webmaster Report** (Deb Brown)

- Mrs. Brown was not there; report was given by Ryan Predki.
- Spring Fellowship sign up is live on the Council and Lodge website.

**Treasurer Report** (Collin McKay)

- Report given by Ryan Predki.
- Pay your dues, sign up for Polaris Pass
- The reimbursement form is still on the website. If you need one fill out the form, if approved you'll get a check in the mail.

**Quartermaster Report** (Jordan Landtiser)

- Report given by Ryan Predki
- All designs for this year have been approved and patches have been ordered.
- NOAC hats and shirts are done and in the process of being ordered.
- If you have questions on the design email Jordan or Ryan P.
- Looking for ideas for the 2023 event patch theme
- A google form will go out.



### **Chapter Reports** (Ryan Dodd)

- Chapters were very busy this month.
- Lucas Wilson was elected as the Potawatomi Chapter Chief
  - a. Chippewa
    1. Report given by Tim Treacy
    2. The April hike was cancelled because 3 people showed us, as was the April Chapter meeting.
    3. An email was sent out with all information that would've been covered in the email.
    4. Any questions on Chippewa activities? Email Tim Treacy.
    5. 2 elections are left, election reports are due May 8<sup>th</sup>.
    6. May camporee is May 20-22, looking for volunteers, Patrick Herr is in charge of OA planning
    7. Talked about making a totem for chapter events
    8. Next meeting will be May 12<sup>th</sup> at 7:30 at First Presbyterian Church in Wheaton
  - b. Ottawa
    1. Report given by Ryan Predki
    2. Last meeting was held on the district roundtable
    3. Pizza was served
    4. Talked about designing a chapter lodge flap
    5. Attendance was low
    6. A hike is planned for next month
    7. Next meeting will be on March 2<sup>nd</sup> at the Baker Community Center in St. Charles at 7pm.
  - c. Potawatomi
    1. Report given by Lucas Wilson
    2. Last meeting was April 17<sup>th</sup> where 4 youth and 2 adults attended.
    3. Talked about Spring Camporee planning
    4. They will be doing a callout, opening and closing flags, and a service project.
    5. Next meeting will be May 12<sup>th</sup> at English Congregational Church in Big Rock at 7:30

### **Committee Reports** (Austin Mathison)



- American Indian Affairs- (Michael Halter)
  - Report given by Michael
  - Looked at the changes to the Ordeal Ceremony, the changes are minimal. Will use the updated ceremony in 2023
  - Call out ceremony is available. Chapter Chiefs got a digital copy, reach out to them if you want a copy.
  - Broken Arrows will be performed at Spring Fellowship and there will be one ceremony team.
  - If you need a Broken Arrow ceremony throughout the year reach out to Michael or Austin
  - Broken Arrow will also be offered at Fall Fellowship if there is interest.
- Activities (Neave McConnell)
  - Report given by Austin
  - Working on Spring Fellowship activities.
- Awards- (Mr. Roger Johnson)
  - Nothing to report
- Brotherhood- (Jacob Wilson)
  - Report given by Jacob
  - Fall Brotherhood Bash is being planned
- Elangomat- (Tad Pierski)
  - Report given by Austin
  - Currently looking for Elangomats for Spring Fellowship
  - If you would like to volunteer reach out to Tad or Austin.
  - There is a question on the Spring Fellowship registration if you would like to be one and an email will be going out shortly.
- Grounds- (Luke Matasek)
  - Report given by Austin
  - Grounds is fully prepared to hit the ground running at Spring Fellowship
- Inductions- (Lucas Wilson)
  - Report given by Lucas
  - Hit our goal of 75% of elections- 77% completed.
  - If interested in helping with inductions at Spring Fellowship reach out to Lucas
- Service- (Eddie Ouimet)
  - Report given by Austin



- In contact with Mr. Case organizing Spring Fellowship service.
- In talks with Elangomat and Inductions chairs to plan for event.
- Vigil- (Nico Lamb and Colin Cain)
  - Report given by Austin
  - Vigil nomination forms are out on the website
  - Adults need to be turn in before the May E-Board, youth can be nominated up until the day of.
  - Dues must be current for the nominee.

A 10 minute Committee breakout session was held.

## New Business

- NOAC
  - July 25<sup>th</sup>-30<sup>th</sup> at the University of Tennessee in Knoxville
  - Last call to register passed and a meeting will be held on April 26<sup>th</sup> at 7pm for those registered.
  - An email was sent out on how to sign up for trainings. Everyone needs to take 3.
  - The patch set is complete and a google form will be sent out to see if people want extras.
  - Mr. Wilson is going down early to do whitewater rafting if anyone is interested
  - We will have a topic booth on Brotherhood Bash at NOAC
- Elections
  - Nothing new to report
  - Elections are done April 30th
- Section Conclave
  - April 22<sup>nd</sup>-24<sup>th</sup> at Indian Mound Scout Reservation in Oconomowoc, Wisconsin
  - Registration is closed.
  - Rain on Friday and Saturday
  - Activities include a SWAT team, flashbang demonstration, helicopter and car smash
  - A food drive will be held on Friday night when the lodges arrive.



- NLS
  - May 20<sup>th</sup>-22<sup>nd</sup> in Iowa
  - Tim Treacy is going
  - Sign up on NOAERS system
- Spring Fellowship
  - Fellowship will be June 3<sup>rd</sup>-5<sup>th</sup>
  - No meeting this month, check next month
- Friends of Scouting Donation
  - Council wants \$6000
  - After some discussion a vote was called and the motion to approve passed
- Embroidered Bean Bags
  - Cost is \$100 for each set (8 bags 2 boards)
  - Motion to pass was approved
- Unit Leader Banquet
  - Jordan is working on a script/ program for unit elections and general OA practices.
  - Working with units and asking questions
  - Looking to reach more units.
- LLD
  - Nothing new to report
  - Still looking for someone to plan it
  - National has a sign up and when lodge information is entered, they suggest trainings.
- May Event
  - Go to Camporees
- Other
  - None

### Old Business

- Other
  - None



### **Key-3 Minute**

- Lodge Staff Advisor (Mr. Wentzell)
  - Not present
  
- Lodge Advisor (Mr. Stoner)
  - Looking forwards from moving from elections to the next part of inductions, Spring Fellowship. Challenge to committees- come up with some sort of activity to show off your committee at Spring Fellowship. If you're not on a committee think of what you could do at Spring Fellowship.
  
- Lodge Chief (Ryan Predki)
  - You have to learn how to balance different activities in your life. Choose what's more important and spend more time on that. Spread out your time wisely. Get a planner if need be.

Sang song and adjourned meeting at 8:33.